# Summer supervisors preparing for season



Halton Hills Recreation Department is gearing up for a busy summer and this year's Summer Activity Supervisors are ready to go! In the back row is Summer Activity Coordinator Susan Ackroyd with supervisors John Warnock, Heather Gage, and Susan McGowan. Sitting in the front are Maureen McGowan, Michelle Long and Tina McGrath.

The Halton Hills Recreation Department's Summer Activities Supervisors had their first meeting last Thursday at the Summer Activities Headquarters in Cedarvale Community Centre. The supervisors met with Superintendent of Programs Joy Guillam, East Recreation Supervisor Eva Carney and Summer Activities Coordinator Susan Ackroyd in order to prepare for their summer employment which begins on June

John Warnock is returning as the Sports Camp Supervisor again this year. John just completed his second year at Marshall University in West Virgina where he runs varsity track and cross country. He is actively involved in the sports scene of Halton Hills, both coaching Minor Soccer and helping to coach Georgetown High School's track team.

Tina McGrath will be spending her seventh summer with the department in her new position of leadership development supervisor. Having completed her first year of Recreation Leadership at Humber College, she is confident that this summer's program will be most successful.

Heather Gage will be supervising the Day Camp program again this summer. During the school year Heather attends the Ontario Bible College in her pursuit of a camping degree and is looking forward to applying her knowledge to benefit summer programs.

Michelle Long will be taking over the position of Summer Activity Centre Supervisor this summer. Although this will be Michelle's first summer with the Halton Hills Recreation Department, she has five years

of summer programs behind her. Michelle iz a graduate of the Recreation Leadership Program at Mowhawk College and is looking forward to this summers list of ac-

Maureen McGowan will be supervising the Tot Lot program and the Rural Activity Centres this summer. Returning for her sixth summer. Maureen has also been a coach for the Halton Hills Jills and was head coach for their Kindergarten program in Acton this past winter. Maureen will be returning to the University of Waterloo in September for her third year in the Chartered Accounting Program.

Susan McGowan is returning as Dramatics Supervisor and will also supervise the Travelling Activity Centre this summer. Susan is a student of Drama and English studies at the university of Guelph and she has plans for great successes again this summer.

All summer activities supervisors are excited about the months ahead and all agree on the common goal of producing the best summer activities programs ever!

## Children's programs once again offered

Plans are now underway to promote the many children's programs offered by the Halton Hills Recreation Department for this summer. Popular programs are returning and several new features are offered. Summer Activity Centres, Les Activites Francais D'ete, Tot Lot, Day Camp, Leadership Development, Dramatic Arts and Sports Camp are all planned to enter-tain the children of Halton Hills this sum-

Some changes have been made to locations including Georgetown Tot Lot, which will be held at Joseph Gibbons Public School, and Dramatic Arts which can be found at Georgetown District High School from July 4 to July 29 and at Centennial School from August 2 to August 19.

New features include summer-long discount rates and reduced rates for family registration. A Day Camp will be offered in Georgetown at Cedarvale Park and Experience Nature Camp will be held on August 15, 16, and 17. Rural Summer Activity Centres are new as is the Travelling Activity Centres.

For more information on Summer Activities, please consult the Spring and Summer 'as brochure or call the Summer Activities Hotline at 877-5185, ext. 63.

# Free Press

# Dunn and Uranick claim Peel-Halton gold

by Paul Nolan

Six athletes from Acton High will be travelling to the regional track and field championships tomorrow (Thursday) in Etoblcoke by way of a successful Peel-Halton qualifier last week at Centennial Stadium.

Doreen Uranick picked up two first place finishes on Thursday, winning the Junior Girls 800 and 1500 metre races. In the 800 metre event, Doreen ran a 2.18.00, and in the 1500 metre, she ran a 4.34.1, breaking the Peel-Halton record by approximately nine

# Junior bats silent in loss to Guelph

The Acton Junior A's dropped their second successive one run defeat at Prospect Park on Monday night, losing a 1-0 heartbreaker to Guelph. Last week the local squad

dropped a 4-3 decision to Maryhill. The A's bats were silent on Monday as they managed only three hits in the nine inning contest. Guelph was almost as silent as . Dick Spear held them to six hits but a bloop single in the fifth provided enough damage to give Guelph the win.

Gord McArthur, Glen Scott and Rick Greenley were the lone A's to reach base safely with hits, all singles.

The Acton gals are off to a flying start in

Halton Ladies Fastball action. The locals

base over the match, but were unable to get the needed run home. Coach Steve Marshall felt it was a poor batting night for his squad rather than strong pitching from the other side. "We pounded him (Guelph's pitcher) all over the park last year, commented Marshall.

The A's stranded three runners at third

The game, before a crowd of near 100, took one hour and twenty minutes to play. The A's hope to get back on track tonight

(Wednesday) when they travel to Linwood. Next Monday Cambridge is in Acton for an 8.30 p.m. start.

Mardie Phillips connected for a triple

while Cindy Brill and Natalie Russiani

Teresa Dunn also took first spot in a pair of events. Teresa threw 9.88 metres in the Junior Girls Shot Put and 32.68 metres in the Junior Girls Discus, to take the events and continue a successful season.

George Gidman qualified in the Senior Boys 400 metres with a 50.9 clocking, to finish third. He finished in second place in the 800 metre event, with a 2.00.6 time.

Gord March qualified with a fourth place in the Junior Boys 400. His time was 51.8 The Junior Girls relay team ended up second in the Open four by 400 run, with a 4.25.00 time. Doreen Uranick, Pam Mahal, Janice Jickling, and Teresa Dunn ran on the

#### Uranick 2nd

Doreen Uranick participated in the Ontario Track and Field Association All-Corners Meet on Tuesday at York Univer-

Doreen finished in second spot in her 800 metre heat, running a personal best of 2.12.36.

### Squirt boys double Omagh

The Acton Halton Rural Squirt Boys' regular season opener against Bramalea was rained out last Thursday. However, they won their home opener 14-7 over Omagh on Friday.

Shawn Dryden picked up the win for Acton, going the full distance on the mound. Dryden also scored three runs in the game.

Paul Sankey, Chris Lindsay, David Harrison and Mike Williams all crossed the plate a couple of times for Acton, while Mike Brouwer, Chris Elder, and Troy Winters collected single runs in the victory.

### Bantam girls fall short

The Halton Hills Furniture and Appliance Bentam Girls started their Halton Rural season in Glen Williams Friday night with an exciting game, even though it ended in a 9-8 loss.

The girls, losing 4-0 at the top of the fifth inning railied with the bats of Jackie Roden a double, Boo Tufford, a triple, Diana Dunn, a single, and the base stealing of Diane Hancock and Leahann Janett to take a 5-4 lead.

Glen Williams came back in the bottom of the sixth with four runs to take an 8-4 lead. Halton Hills Furniture tied the game 8-8 in the seventh on the bats of Roberts with a double, Tufford a single and Lee-Ann Johnson a single.

The girls showed lots of promise and although being first year Bantams should provide some exciting and entertaining ball throughout the sesson.

### Rugby Redmen advance

The Acton High Junior Redmen rugby squad won the first round of their play-offs on Friday, in Erindale, winning 17-4.

Heath Norton, Scott Allonby, and Jim Barton scored tries for the Acton side in the victory. Richard Kilpatrick added points by kicking a convert and a penalty.

The Juniors' next match was to be yesterday (Tuesday) in Humberview.



The Acton Minor Hockey Association will have a totally new executive next season. Front row l. to r. include Richard Kilpatrick, Ron Robinson, Carol Robinson, and back row, Barry Bartlett and Dan McGilloway.

## New faces running **Acton Minor Hockey**

The faces of the people running the Acton Minor Hockey Association will change for the new year as the hockey faithfuls got together at the Acton Community Centre recently for the annual election of officers.

The vote was a close one, but when the dust cleared a new slate had been elected by one vote over the existing executive. In all there were 79 ballots cast with a slate of interested parents getting the nod.

It is Acton Minor Hockey's policy to nominate a slate for the up and coming year and then ask for anyone interested in running against them.

This year Ron Robinson, Carol Robinson, Dan McGilloway, Richard Kilpatrick and Barry Bartlett stood up and are now the new

executive. The two slatez decided to run as slate against slate instead of on an individual basis, meaning that Ron Robinson didn't run solely against incumbent president Steve Yaroshak for the spot, but his group ran head to head with the opposition.

Mr. Robinson will hold down the president's position in the newly elected group with Kilpatrick as first vicepresident. McGilloway will sit as second vice-president with Bartlett as treasurer and Mrs. Robinson as secretary.

"My whole executive is looking forward to the '83-84 sesson," commented the president, "we would like to see our teams finish higher this season and even send a few more teams to the Hub League finals and further in OMHA play-offs if possible."

The new slate couldn't elaborate on their plans until they officially take over the operation on July 1.



The Acton Youth Bowlers held their annual awards night at the Legion Thursday evening with top individual efforts and team performances being rewarded. Chris White carned the Ken Hulford Memorial Trophy (or improving his average the most this season in the local program. Zone YBC representative George Archibald made the presentation.



Mariene Lott was honored with the Tinnie Masales Award for outstanding contribution in team spirit and behavior at the bantam level this year. Thatie was on hand to make the presentation.

#### reached base with doubles. outdid Glen Williams in their season Last night (Tuesday) the Acton squad opener at Prospect Park 15-5. was to tangle with the Georgetown The local squad got some solid pitching and hitting from newcomer Rhonda Hall, Georgettes and tonight they travel to Orangeville. This coming Tuesday they she led the way to the win. Hall went the are at home for an 8.30 p.m. match with distance on the mound and belted out a triple and double to help the cause. Hornby.

Acton triples Glen Williams



Recent Acton winners at a Judo tournament were, left to right Dave Ruse, Lenny, Lori and Brad Longtin.

## Longtins claim gold in Junior Olympics judo

Four members of the Acton "Y" Judo Club took part in the yearly province-wide Junior Olympics May 14 and 15 at Durham College in Osbawa.

Dave Ruse, Brad Longtin, Laurie Longtin, and Lensy Longtin were all finalists. Laurie and Lenny each took home a gold medal while Dave and Brad both finished up in fourth spot overall.

Contestants from all parts of the province fought it out in the college's excellent surroundings. Lenny Longtin, 10 years of age, is a Junior Brown Belt, a rare promotion at his age. His twin sister, Laurie, is an Orange Belt, along with brother Brad, and Ruse is a Rive Belt. Ruse has only six months' experience in tournament judo.